(COUNTY OF MACON)
(TOWN OF DECATUR) May 5, 2022
(STATE OF ILLINOIS)

The meeting of the Town Board of Trustees in and for the Town of Decatur, County of Macon,
State of Illinois, was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Supervisor Lisa Stanley, in the Decatur Township
Community Room, Upper Level, at the Decatur Township Office Building, 1620 S. Taylorville Rd.,
Decatur, Illinois upon the request of the Town Board of Trustees , this 5% day of May , 2022, forty-
eight hours’ notice have been given to each member of the Board of Trustees.

Trustee Michael Smith present
Trustee John Funk present
Trustee Derrick Thaxton absent
Trustee Devon Joyner absent
Supervisor Lisa Stanley present

Also, present, Attorney, Greg Moredock, Assessor, Vicki Sheets, Road Commissioner, Gary
Brennan, and members of the public.

Clerk Owens reports no one signed in for public comments.
Supervisor Stanley asks for a motion to approve the Regular Board Minutes of April 14, 2022.

Stanley made the motion to approve the Minutes and Trustee Funk seconded the motion. A roll
call vote was taken.

Trustee Michael Smith yes
Trustee John Funk yes
Trustee Derrick Thaxton absent
Trustee Devon Joyner absent
Supervisor Lisa Stanley yes

The chair declared the motion carried on 3 yes votes and the Board Minutes are approved.

Treasurer Report: Stanley asks for a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Trustee Funk made
the motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report in the amount of $205,597.15 and Trustee Smith
seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken.

General Town Fund $ 134.926.33
Cemetery Reconstruction Fund $ -
Cemetery Fund 3 27.035.34
Road & Bridge $ 413.20
Liabilitv Fund (TOIRMA) ] 31.776.00
General Assistance Administration Fund $ 9. 969.28
General Assistance Program Fund 3 1.477.00

Trustee Michael Smith yes

Trustee John Funk yes

Trustee Derrick Thaxton yes

Trustee Devon Joyner absent

Supervisor Lisa Stanley yes

The chair declared the motion carried on 3 yes votes and the Treasurer’s Report in the amount
of $205,597.15 is approved.



Trustee Thaxton enters the meeting at 6:09 p.m.
Approval of March 2022 Audit: Trustee Funk made the motion to approve March 2022 Audit
and Trustee Smith seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken.

Trustee Michael Smith yes
Trustee John Funk yes
Trustee Derrick Thaxton yes
Trustee Devon Joyner absent
Supervisor Lisa Stanley yes

The chair declared the motion carried on 4 yes votes and the Audits are approved.

New Business: Discussion and possible action on Town Employees and Officials Health
Insurance: Trustee Funk made the motion to retain the present Health Insurance, Health Alliance
for the employees and Elected Officials of the Town and Supervisor Stanley seconded the motion.
A roll call vote was taken.

Trustee Michael Smith ves
Trustee John Funk yes
Trustee Derrick Thaxton yes
Trustee Devon Joyner absent
Supervisor Lisa Stanley yes

The chair declared the motion carried on 4 yes votes to retain Health Alliance the town’s present
health insurance.

OId Business: Building Repairs: Owens reports the building repair was discussed at a previous
meeting; however, no action was taken. The board instruction was to wait until the repairs were
completed outside the building. A copy of the estimate from Jones & Sullivan Enterprises, Inc. for
$3,600.00 is in your folders. Trustee Thaxton suggested in the future, anyone soliciting estimates
should appear at the board meeting. Trustee Funk made the motion to approve Jones & Sullivan
to complete the interior work at the cost of $3600 and Trustee Smith seconded the motion. A roll
call vote was taken.

Trustee Michael Smith yes
Trustee John Funk yes
Trustee Derrick Thaxton yes
Trustee Devon Joyner absent
Supervisor Lisa Stanley yes

The chair declared the motion carried on 4 yes votes to hire Jones & Sullivan Enterprises, Inc.

Cemetery Business: Cemetery Trustee David Chumbley reports all is going well at the Town’s
Cemeteries. Dunn Company have completed the repaving of the upper road at Greenwood
Cemetery. The next step is Oil & Chip. A new mower has been purchased. The Cemetery Laborers
will be placing flags on Veteran graves on March 23, 2022. Also, Owens reports the Cemetery
Trustees will have a Pre-Memorial Tribute on May 27, 2022, at 10am., in Greenwood Cemetery,
Civil War Area.

Assessor Business: Assessor Sheets reports everything is going well in the Assessor’s Office. The
Assessor books will be turned in on June 15, 2022. 2022 is the Quadrennial Year.



Road Commissioner Business: Commissioner Brennan reports, some tree trimming work have
complete on Saint Louis Bridge Road and Highland Avenue.

General Assistance Business/ Qutreach : Everything is going well in the General Assistance
Department, presently there are 48 clients on the roll, states Stanley.

Being no further business to come before the Board, Trustee Funk made the motion to adjourn,
and Trustee Thaxton seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken.

Trustee Michael Smith yes

Trustee John Funk yes

Trustee Derrick Thaxton yes

Trustee Devon Joyner absent

Supervisor Lisa Stanley yes
The chair declared the motion carried on 4 yes votes and the Board meeting adjourns at 7:00p.m.

Submitted by:
Ada Owens

Town Clerk



